
DRAFT STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Monday, June 16, 2008 – 4:30 p.m.

Stoughton Utilities Board Room

Stoughton Utilities Administrative Offices
Stoughton Utilities Building

600 S. Fourth Street

Stoughton, Wisconsin

Members Present:
Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Citizen Member David Erdman, Alderperson Jim Griffin, Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, Mayor Helen Johnson, Alderperson Paul Lawrence and Citizen Member Norval Morgan. 
Absent and Excused:
None.
Absent:


None.
Others Present:
Alderperson Ross Scovotti, Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent Sean Grady, Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings, and Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz.
Call To Order:  Committee Chair Mayor Helen Johnson called the regular Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting to order at 4:30 p. m.
Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Alderperson Jim Griffin, to approve the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List and recommend its approval to the Stoughton Common Council on June 24, 2008 as presented.  Carried unanimously.
Citizen Member Jonathan arrived at the Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting at 4:32 p.m. 
Stoughton Utilities Committee Consent Agenda: Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting Consent Agenda Items.  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Alderperson Jim Griffin, to approve the following consent agenda items as presented:  Draft Minutes of the Regular May 19, 2008 Meeting of the Stoughton Utilities Committee, Stoughton Utilities Communications; Stoughton Utilities 12-Month Calendar; Stoughton Utilities April 2008 Activities Report; and Status of the Stoughton Utilities Committee May 19, 2008 recommendations to the Common Council.  Carried unanimously.
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Stoughton Utilities Management Team Verbal Reports:
Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings explained the following:

· Utilities staff continue to update office procedures.
Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent Sean Grady explained the following:

· Underground water and sanitary sewer pipe installation in the Westview Ridge Subdivision is scheduled to start Wednesday, June 18, 2008 for this 30-unit development.
· R. T. Fox Construction is installing water and sanitary sewer laterals in Page Street between Main Street and Page Street on the 2008 Stoughton Utilities Construction Project.  The project remains ahead of schedule and is anticipated to be completed this month.  Utilities staff has been providing project progress information to area merchants.  The Main Street – Page Street Intersection is scheduled to be closed one day to accommodate final paving.
· The electric distribution system was impacted by two recent storms.  On June 7, 2008, power was interrupted approximately five hours for approximately 1,600 customers in the North service territory due to storm related damage.  On June 12, 2008, the power was interrupted for approximately two hours for approximately 1,000 customers in the West and South service territory due to the American Transmission Company West Transmission Line tripping offline. 

Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz explained the following:

· At the request of the Stoughton Personnel Committee and the City Clerk/Personnel Director, comparable compensations for the seven Stoughton Utilities non-represented employees would be provide at the July 14, 2008 Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting for subsequent recommendation to the Stoughton Personnel Committee and the Stoughton Common Council.

Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Treatment Facility And Sanitary Sewer Collection System 2007 Compliance Maintenance Annual Report (CMAR):  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the proposed CMAR and resolution.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Citizen Member David Erdman, seconded by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, to approve the 2007 CMAR and recommend that the City of Stoughton Common Council approve the 2007 CMAR and adopt the corresponding resolution on June 24, 2008.  Carried unanimously.
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Stoughton Utilities Bad Debt Account Write-Offs Through May 31, 20008:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz and Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Bad Debt Account Write-Offs through May 31, 2008.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member Norval Morgan, to approve the Stoughton Utilities Bad Debt Account Write-Offs Through May 31, 2008 consisting of electric accounts of $6,950.88, water accounts of $131.20 and wastewater accounts of $265.04, for a total of $7,347.12, and recommend its approval to the City of Stoughton Common Council on June 24, 2008.    Carried unanimously.    
Stoughton Utilities Twenty-Year (2029-2028) Capital Projects Program:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Twenty-Year (2009-2028) Capital Projects Program.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth to approve the Stoughton Utilities Twenty-Year (2009-2028) Capital Projects Program and recommend its approval to the City of Stoughton Common Council.  Carried unanimously. 
Stoughton Utilities RoundUp Program:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities RoundUp Program.  Discussion followed.  The Stoughton Utilities Committee requested that staff bring the criteria for qualifying individuals and organizations back to the committee and further requested that qualifying individuals and organizations reapply annually for consideration for RounUp funding, and each qualifier will only be eligible as a recipient once per year.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth to selected the American Legion Remodeling Project as the recipient of $1,100 from the Stoughton Utilities RoundUp Program.     
Stoughton Utilities Solar Awning Demonstration Project Status Report:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz and Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings discussed the Stoughton Utilities Solar Awning Demonstration Project.  Discussion followed.  Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny emphasized the value of Stoughton Utilities to lead by example in the renewable energy field, and the energy field as a whole.
Mayor Johnson excused herself from the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting at approximately 5:00 p.m. to prepare for another meeting.
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Stoughton Utilities Building Project:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz, Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent Sean Grady and Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Building Project.  A tour of the Stoughton Utilities Building and discussion followed.  The Stoughton Utilities Committee requested a building project status report at the July 14, 2008 Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting including confirmation that the project will not negatively affect the proposed EMS Renovation Project.  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman to approve the Stoughton Utilities Building Project with a scheduled completion during the second quarter of 2009.  Carried unanimously. 
Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Meeting Agenda Item(s):  Stoughton Utilities RoundUp criteria review and Stoughton Utilities Building project Status Report. 
Adjournment:  Motion by Alderperson Karl Chenoweth, seconded by Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, to adjourn the Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting at 5:45 p.m. Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert P. Kardasz, P.E.
Stoughton Utilities Director
